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DATE:
January XX, 2009


TO:
Insurance Companies Required to Complete the Life Risk-Based Capital Report
FROM:
Philip Barlow

Chair, Life Risk-Based Capital Working Group
SUBJECT:
Treatment of Derivative Instrument Collateral for the Year-End 2008 Life Risk-Based Capital Report

For the year-end 2008 Life Risk-Based Capital calculation, the Life Risk-Based Capital Working Group is providing guidance on the completion of LR012 Miscellaneous Assets.  The source for Line 6.2 of LR012 indicates the use of a derivative amount that is net of collateral.  For 2008, Line 6.2 may be overridden to use the gross amount of derivatives that are included in the Page 2 Line 9 “Aggregate write-ins for invested assets” value.  The amount of derivatives included in the write-ins should be the same amount that is included in Schedule DB Part E Section 1 Column 4.  

Similarly, the instructions for Lines 8-14 of LR012 indicate that derivative amounts included are net of collateral.  For 2008, Lines 8-14 should be overridden to amounts that include collateral if Line 6.2 uses a gross amount unless the insurance company is reporting the collateral on their balance sheet and has unrestricted access to the assets in the event of counterparty non-performance.  There is no annual statement source for the individual gross amounts in Lines 8-14, but the collateral should be included with the applicable derivative.
Attached are copies of instructions reflecting the guidance.  If you have any questions, please contact Dan Swanson at (816)783-8412 or dswanson@naic.org.
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